
 
 

                Prayer Letter – May 2019 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
  
GOD’S PLAN - I just got back from my trip to the jungle village of Piloto, whch is located in the 

heart of the Amazon Region of Brazil, on the banks of the Black River.  Thank you for your 

prayers and special offerings to help with the Piloto building project. After 

we finshed the work in Barcelos, Lynn and I had plans to establish a 

church in Piloto, but the Lord had other plans.   “For my thoughts are 

not your thoughts, neither are your ways my ways, saith the LORD. For 

as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are my ways higher than 

your ways, and my thoughts than your thoughts.” (Isaiah 55:8,9)  As it 

is in every situation, the Lord’s plans are always better than ours.  All 

along the way, God was preparing a servant who would carry out the work 

that He had laid upon my heart.  I praise the Lord for the dedication and 

determination of Jones who, since he trusted Christ six years ago, has been 

an example of faithfulness.    
 

GOD’S PROVISION – I was amazed at the large, strategically located plot of land that was 

donated to establish the work in Piloto.  We got a good start last week with the initial stages of 

construction.  In a couple of months from now the building should be completed with a bathroom, 

two classrooms, a 

dormitory, and a 

large covered area 

to conduct 

services and Bible 

Studies.  Please 

join us in praying 

for the good 

success of this 

building project 

and for the Lord’s 

blessings upon the 

Piloto Ministry.   
 

 

 

CHURCH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION - In July, the Lord willing, I will be traveling to 

Bucaramanga, Colombia to join our missionaries Aaron and Aubrey Vance, in celebrating the 5th 

year annivesary of their first church plant.  Please join us in praying for the Lord’s blessings upon 

this trip.   

 

In Christ,                My Sending Church: Calvary Baptist Church 

                                  P.O. Box 565 – Hampton, GA. 30228                           

Bruce Berry            My contact Info: 470-332-7168 – ehrapaz@juno.com                                    
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